Comments and Ideas from Budget Consultation
P. 9, Note 3: There is an expected shortfall in budgeted car parking income of £364,000 in 2009/10 if charges are not increased.  The proposals are to increase contract parking charges, increase charges for Sunday parking and change charges at Talkin Tarn however this will be ring-fenced to Talkin Tarn as per the Business Plan.
Response: A shortfall in car parking income seems inevitable, following the introduction of the concessionary bus fares scheme, but other opportunities to reduce the loss of car parking revenue are plentiful, such as:
1: Harmonise charging start time for car parks with disc zones (charging period to start at 8:00am instead of 8:30).

2: Make the disc zones apply every day, as Sunday charges in the car-parks are unlikely to raise revenue on the scale of Saturday, when the disc zones offer free unlimited parking on Sundays.  This would be a great opportunity to harmonise all the disc zones to the same start and finish time, and the same duration allowed, ie 2 hours parking, 8:00am to 8:00pm Monday – Sunday.
3: Convert single yellow line streets in the city centre to double yellow lines.  As per the disc zones, they are likely to allow free unlimited parking on a Sunday!

4: Phase out free, unlimited on-street parking spaces, where they are taken advantage of by commuters and others.  Examples I know of include Warwick Square, Lorne Crescent, Newark Terrace, Crown-Lancaster Street Upper Level, Lord Mayor’s Drive.  The parking attendants and administrative staff must be aware of other examples.
5: Conversion of the most congested disc zone streets (e.g. Zone A) into Permit Holders (Residents) only parking.  As well as encouraging more shoppers to use the car-parks, this will make life easier for residents trying to find a space near their home.
P.19: “Though the savings outlined in this document go some way to ensure a stable budget for the Council for the next five years, it is clear that a much more radical approach is needed to secure a safe and healthy financial future for the Council.  Indeed, the current economic downturn alone compels the Council to take rigorous action and it is predicted that 75% of all local authorities will make drastic budget cuts next year.”

Response: This advocates a more radical increase in Council Tax – I believe the 3.5% should be increased to 5% for the foreseeable future (equivalent to increases of only £9.50 to £11 for Band D payers).
P.21: “The Governments 2007 spending review (CSR07) indicates that Central Government funding of Local Government will be much tighter over the medium term.”

Response: This tells me that the logical solution to sidestep this problem is to rely less on Central Government funding, and increase the percentage of local government spending funded by locally raised tax.  To escape the devastation caused by central government cuts, as above the council tax should be increased by 5% per annum for the foreseeable future.
